
SIR

	 	 	 SIR:
We've got all the time in the world. You know my first trade
is a carpenter. I built houses, wagons, furniture, most
anything made of wood. I worked for a man. His daddy was a
slave owner. Old fella, mean and ornery. The son wasn't at
all like his daddy. He wouldn't allow me to call him Mr.,
and he even said to me, "If Sir is your name, that's what
I'll call you." I called him Mr. by his last name anyway.
Just didn't seem right us being on first name basis. Well
the work I was doing, he hired me to build a stable, a barn
and a shed for some horses he acquired. He said I could use
some of the fellas he had doing work on the property. Of
course, they were all white. Oh, they didn't like that.
Could you imagine them white boys doing what I tell them and
calling me Sir?   
No, ma'am and they couldn't either. So most of the work I
did myself, except when I needed another set of hands. I
told my boss I'd have it done in no more time than four
months. I was getting paid by the day so it didn't matter to
me if it took a while longer than I expected, as long as I
met my date. The day I got the work, he asked me if I could
fix up an old piano his mother played before she died. The
cords played alright. But it was a bit off balance and it
had gotten chipped and banged up and lost its polish over
time.
                         (Sir speaks in amazement as he
                         describes the wife and the
                         picture.)
His wife, oh, she was beautiful. She was from a place called
Amsterdam, tall with sandy brown hair. She had high
cheekbones and long eyelashes and her skin was the color of
dairy milk. She had these natural red lips that gave a nice
contrast. She would move a certain way or say a certain
thing and it just looked and sounded different from the way
anyone else would move or say it. The old man would say,
"Now boy, you work with your back to her."


